
 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am happy to write a le6er recommending the School-Wide English Learning (SWEL)  workshops offered through 
TESOL InternaDonal. 

Our district, in  Minnesota’s Twin CiDes metro area, includes 2,500 students idenDfied as English learners and about 
twice as many students whose families are mulDlingual.  We are commi6ed to building the capacity of all teachers to 
effecDvely instruct mulDlingual learners, and in order to do so are invesDng in the SWEL peer coaching model  and 
training to posiDon English Language Development (ELD)  teachers to be site-based instrucDonal leaders at their 
schools.  Our goal is to have one SWEL-trained coach at each of our schools by the end of the 2023-24 school year.  Six 
ELD teachers completed the SWEL cerDficate series in an in-person training last summer, and 25 ELD teachers are 
currently  parDcipaDng the SWEL Global Cohort workshop series online.  As a program leader, I have parDcipated in all 
of the training as well as garnered feedback from parDcipants, and am thus qualified to provide a recommendaDon. 

Our ELD teachers believe in the potenDal in a collegial coaching model, but expressed concern about their ability to 
coach and deliver professional development – skills that are rarely part of pre-service teaching programs.  The SWEL 
workshops are helping them gain knowledge and skills necessary to be effecDve coaches, as well as confidence in 
their abiliDes as teacher leaders.  Teachers parDcipaDng in the workshops have reflected that they feel the workshops 
are valuable and they are able to apply learning in both their instrucDonal and coaching roles.  They are especially 
excited about the professional development ideas they are learning in Workshop 2 and considering how to apply 
them at their buildings. 

Our SWEL coaches-in-training have already begun coaching, and we have received survey feedback from a number of 
classroom and content teachers who are engaging in SWEL coaching.  All of the current respondents agree or strongly 
agree that since working with a SWEL coach they feel more prepared to work with mulDlingual learners, and have 
more strategies and tools to support mulDlingual learners in their classrooms.  One classroom teacher reported, 

“Working with a SWEL coach has been incredibly helpful in planning language arts, literacy, Reader's Workshop, and 
Writer's Workshop. It has been wonderful having this opportunity to partner with our SWEL coach to plan content 
objecBves and language objecBves, learn new ideas for teaching approaches and strategies, and design and develop 
lessons that support not only our mulBlingual learners, but all of our learners.” 

I recommend SWEL training as a resource to create successful ELD coaching partners.  We believe in the potenDal of 
SWEL coaching to lead to opDmum learning environments for our mulDlingual learners.  

Please contact me with any quesDons, 
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